



Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 7th July at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell, Paxton, Forrester, Sinclair, Smith & Collier
In attendance:

DC Roache 
Apologies:

Cllrs Allen & Locke
Public 


10
Minutes from the meeting held on the 2nd, 9th, 23rd June 2014 and the Neighbourhood Planning Group dated 13th May were agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – Cllr Sinclair & Paxton declared a non-pecuniary interest in the Rent Review.   Cllr Collier & Smith declared a non-pecuniary interest in the planning application 14/01642/FUL – Land Adjacent to Hillsborough
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Rent review – The Clerk had previously circulated the response from Sheldon Bosley, together with the revised draft memo of agreement, to the councillors.   The only things the proposal didn’t make clear was whether all parties were in agreement.   All councillors agreed we had finally got to the bottom of this and that the Clerk should ask Sheldon Bosley to put the new agreement to Mr West. 
Kerb Stones –Cllr Locke had sent an email to the Clerk from Jeff Morris which stated that he had been advised that the order for the sett repairs are awaiting the return of the utility searches before being programmed in to be completed. 
Bench in the village – Cllr Locke by email reported the following:  Lower Tysoe – agreement made with benefactor that she will maintain. Bench by church – quotation accepted at previous meeting. Bench in the centre of the Village – Have asked Simon Cherry to clean and stain this bench in place of the bench that was included in the original quote.  As regards the two other benches concerned it has been agreed that the benefactors will arrange to have them cleaned and stained.  Windmill Way – quotation agreed at the previous meeting.   Old Tree Lane bench is beyond economical repair.  This is very well used and Cllr Locke thought that the Parish Council should consider replacing it with one similar to the two previously purchased.  Not certain of the costs but believe this would be around £650.00.   Obtain quotes and look at the financials at the next meeting
Notice board – Cllr Locke by email reported that the present board is beyond repair. Cllr Locke’s email was read out.   Cllr Locke had left some quotes with the clerk as to the cost of replacing.   Agreed to repair the existing notice board but budget for a new notice board next year
Wall by Church – Cllr Locke had obtained a Land Registry search which proved not to be very helpful.    Cllr Sewell said that boundary walls are often very difficult to establish ownership.    Cllr Smith queried whether the Church would be prepared to make a donation?   Need to continue talking to the owners of Peppercorn.   Ask Cllr Locke to get three quotes.     The Clerk was asked to see if any more could be established in terms of who owns the pathway?  Cllr Locke asked to seal the path way off again.
Website Training – This has now been arranged for Thursday 24th July at 10.30.  Cllrs Collier, Allen, Forrester will be attending the training together with the Clerk and hopefully a member of the village hall committee.

The Clerk had approached the owner of the tea room who had agreed that they would house the village PC and that there was WiFi available if this was agreeable to the Parish Council.   The Councillors agreed that this seemed like a very good outcome.
Speeding in the village – Cllr Collier and the Clerk had registered this as an issue on the Local forum.  The Police Crime Commissioners Office had stated that “they were aware of the issues and location you have advised of.  They would anticipate that we will be aware of speeding operations over the coming months”.
Street Light in Windmill Way – This had been reported and was now fixed.

Pot Holes – Jeff Morris had stated that these were reported as a 28 day defect on the 2 June 2014. However, it appeared to be uninstructed at the moment and so he would turn it into a 7 day priority.   Jeff Morris also stated that he had been given a larger patching budget and so was hoping to attack some areas in Tysoe very soon.  DC Roache stated that there were a number of other potholes and that she would report these
Basket Ball net – Cllr Allen was not present and so this was carried forward to the next meeting.

Expenses from Pendleton Appeal – DC Roache reported that any expenses that had been incurred by SDC would be borne by them but that this would not be the full costs as the appeal did not happen.
Dog Bin by Playing Field – The clerk had contacted SDC who had said that they would change the bin and that they would do it free of charge.
Pre-planning condition on Pendleton Field – DC Roache stated that quite often there is a request for an archaeological dig on the site before anything can be done.
Rule 6 Group Name – There had been some confusion over the name of the Rule 6 Group and therefore it was felt a letter has should be sent in order that the Parish Council was protected from a cost perspective.   A letter had been drafted regarding this and was read out by Cllr Sewell.   Letter to be sent to Planning Inspector, SDC, and copy to DC Roache.  
2.  New Matters
Defibrillator – The Doctors’ Surgery Practice Manager had approached the Parish Council to see if they would be interested in having a defibrillator in the village.  A Tysoe resident and local business owner would be very interested in sponsoring the venture but it would need further financial support.   The cost would be around £1500 which Cllr Locke has suggested could possibly be raised through fund raising activities but with the PC at the head.    Cllr Sewell thought this was a very good idea.   Other parties in the village may be amenable to funding.   Proposed that the Parish Council make a £200 donation.   Asked DC Roache if the Stratford District Council funds would be available.  DC Roache was pretty certain there would not be any funds available.   A member of the public and paramedic who was present stated that there was someone who was willing to pay for the box for the defibrillator to be placed into.   They also said that the individual was willing to price match any funds raised to enable one to be placed in the village school.   The member of the public was going to see if she can get the same offer for the pre-school.   The paramedic now lives in the village and trying to get some medical equipment and is happy to undertake medical support as well as being prepared to undertake training to support the village.   
Playing Field Fence – Cllr Paxton had discussed this with Cllr Allen and a temporary measure had been put in place.   There are several holes where the tree was cut down.   Cllr Sinclair agreed to get 3 quotes.
Flooding in Tysoe an historical perspective – Cllr Forrester reminded everyone that parts of Tysoe are inherently at risk of flooding.   Cllr Forrester stated that he was grateful to James Thomson for the loan of the Joseph Ashby book from which he read an extract concerning flooding in 1892.  The important point is that new housing has not generally been the cause of flooding in Tysoe but it has made worse a natural problem. Cllr Forrester suggested that this information should possibly be built into the Neighbourhood Planning documentation together with the relevant extract from the 2007 Bill Burton report more than 100 years on from the Joseph Ashby account.  
The Clerk will send a copy of the article to the Neighbourhood Planning Group
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Clerk
Cllr Locke

Cllr Locke

Cllr Locke/Clerk
Clerk
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Clerk
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	3.  Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Collier stated that a copy of the draft questionnaire had been circulated to councillors.  Work going on regarding the environment and the historical assets.   A lot of work was being undertaken in the background by a large number of people.
Chris Butchart felt that the quote from the Joseph Ashby book that Cllr Forrester read out would be useful to be included.
Cllr Sewell felt that the questionnaire was very good and very professional and delivered in exceptionally good time.    Cllr Forrester stated that he had not received this until 5pm this evening and would like more time to look this over. Chris Butchart said that they were very keen to make sure that things are kept moving.   Cllr Sewell proposed for that the document should be approved.   Hoping to give it to the printers on Wednesday.   Agreed that Cllr Forrester should try and get any feedback to Chris Butchart by close of play on Wednesday.
A number of quotes have been obtained for the production of the questionnaire.   The proposal was that the questionnaire should be produced by KMS Litho at a cost of £1144.00.   All councillors were in favour of this.
	Cllr Forrester

	4.  Planning Applications
14/01642/FUL – Land Adjacent to Hillsborough.   The building line of the proposed new property appears to be forward of the adjacent property and the Parish Council believed that the property should be moved further back on the site so that it sat in line with Hillsborough.   The Parish council had concerns that the risk of flooding is looked into very carefully and that they can feel confident that any risk of flooding has been eradicated.    Agreed to make no representation but comment as outlined.
Cllr Sewell read something out from the application regarding flooding on the site.   DC Roache believes that the ditch belongs to the Orchard and they have to maintain that.

The question was raised as to how this development sits with the “no development in Lower Tysoe”?   DC Roache stated that now that “Tysoe” has been established as a local service village, if the PC wanted no development in Lower Tysoe they would have to make that very clear.   DC Roache personal view is that small developments in Lower Tysoe as with the rest of the village are quite acceptable.   

DC Roache also reminded the Parish council about the delineation of the boundary.   

Cllr Forrester asked for clarification on the decision as to whether Lower Tysoe is or is not part of the service village is down to the Parish Council or SDC to decide?  DC Roache stated the change that Lower, Middle and Upper Tysoe are now considered to be part of the Tysoe Local Service Village but that properties within Lower Tysoe would have a greater sustainability argument due to the distance between them and local amenities.
	Clerk

	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence –
Email read out from a local resident regarding the upgrading of the Children’s Play Area.   Cllr Allen had got a quote of £2106 plus VAT to fence off the play area and £864 plus VAT for the cost of Cushionfall.  Clerk is also looking into what grants may be available and will continue to work with the resident about possible replacement play equipment, if funds can be made available through grants
Email read out regarding litter and other items left in the children’s play area.   The police had been notified about the problem.   Who should be responsible for picking up the rubbish?   DC Roache stated that we had used our quota of bins around the village and that if we wanted any more we would have to pay for them.   Asked DC Roache to look at cost of a new bin and Cllr Paxton to check on the usage of the bins.
Letter received from a representative of Oakland Stables regarding the Parish Council’s response to the recent planning application.   Cllr Sewell read out the letter.  Cllr Sewell stated that he saw absolutely no reason to lift the tie whatsoever.   It is there for an equestrian facility to allow the owners to live on site.   It was bought with that in mind and there is no reason to lift it. Cllr Forrester felt that it did not seem there is a request to lift the tie and therefore the parish council was being a bit unreasonable. Cllr Sewell was concerned about setting a precedent and so after a debate a majority agreed the Clerk was asked to go back and state that the Council saw no reason to change their original response.
Email from Robert Weeks Head of Planning regarding Planning training dates that are to be held this was read out.  Clerk asked to circulate the email. 
Email received regarding the naming of the new development on the Orchard.   Cllr Locke by email had suggested that he thought Connies Corner would be a good name as it gave historical context.   Cllr Allen had suggest the Orchards by email.   Orchard Close was agreed.
Email from David Sewell about the Tysoe Flower show was read out regarding a booking in perpetuity for 3rd Friday in August every year.   Cllr Sewell absented himself from the debate.   Cllr Sinclair suggested reviewing every 10 years but Cllr Paxton felt that was too long.   All supported 5 years.
An invitation from the Lord Lieutenant of Warwickshire to a service of commemoration had been received on Sunday 3rd August 2014 at 11am?   If any Councillor wishes to attend they should notify the Clerk
	Cllr Allen/Clerk
DC Roache/Cllr Paxton
Clerk
Clerk

Clerk
Clerk
Cllrs

	6.  Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Forrester and seconded by Cllr Sinclair  
Paul Pitts                                                                                        £52.00
D Hustby                                                                                      £400.00
Thomas Fox                                                                                 £585.60

MFM Services                                                                             £248.00
Postage                                                                                             £6.40

Printer Ink                                                                                      £29.99

A Wayleave payment of £16.40 had been received.
 
	

	7.  Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda
Cllr Paxton stated that the original tree by Old Tree Lane needs tidying up and there is a tree at the start of the Oxhill Road that needs attention.  Agreed that Cllr Sinclair would get quotes for this work.
Cllr Collier had been asked by a resident to raise the question as to whether there was any possibility of Sandpits Lane being made one way. Traffic moving up and down Sandpits Lane particularly at the junction with Oxhill Road is becoming a road safety issue.   It was stated that this was unlikely to happen as there were possibly more pressing road problems around the SDC district. Agreed to consider raising this with WCC in the future.
Cllr Collier said that parking in Main Street was becoming an issue and would only get worse.   This was acknowledged but at the present time no action could be taken that would resolve the problem.  
Cllr Forrester drew attention to an exchange of emails which stated that Tysoe’s categorisation as a service village was down to one school place – one fewer and our housing allocation could be reduced by almost a half.  DC Roache stated that the reason the school has 210 pupils is because it has 7 classes and the policy is to keep the numbers going.   The idea is to build the numbers back up.   If we took a class away we would have 180 places.   Think this is unlikely to happen for the foreseeable future.
	Cllr Sinclair



	8.  Public Participation
Member of the public raised the fact that there had been an application to move the dog waste bin on the Oxhill Road by Windmill Way.  They stated that the footpath that it is proposed to put the dog bin by is very rarely used.  The member of the public suggested that the bin be moved to the other side of the Windmill way and place by the seat?   Debated whether the bin should be moved to the alternative location.  If the residents can agree where it should go and are prepared to pay for the cost of moving it then the PC would agree to this.

Member of the public stated that in the original submission to the Planning Inspector the definition of local service village was different to what was now known.   The member of the public believed that the submission should be changed to reflect the whole of the Tysoe.   Cllr Sewell said that we were working on what we knew at the time.    Cllr Forrester asked if it was an oversight or deliberate? Cllr Sewell stated that we could draw this to the attention of the Inspector.  
A resident wanted to voice their concern regarding the parking in the village.   The fete at the weekend and the dog walkers meant that people had parked on both sides of the road by Church Farm Court.   There were many children about and this is proving a real problem.    Cllr Sewell stated that it is very difficult to get the police interested in this issue.   Could people be encouraged to park a little bit further away and walk?   Very sympathetic but there is nothing that we can do about this.   The comments will be passed on to the CC Seccombe

Closure of the meeting to the Public and press at 20.55
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 1st September 2014.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 22nd August 2014
	Clerk

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for June 2014 and the HMRC payment were agreed.  
	



